




[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]On-Line: Vickey Rand (Community Housing of Maine), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Donna Kelley (Kennebec Behavioral Health), Paula Paladino (Maine Housing), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Gail Garrow (OHI), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor )
Meeting: MCOC Steering
Date/Time: 9/14/15 10:00 am – 11:38 pm
Location: Online
Maine 
Continuum of Care


Review and approve minutes: Minutes from August 17, 2015 were approved.  

Request to present development of facility at Loring:

The MCOC discussed request to present project.  Added to agenda for the MCOC meeting and Donna would follow up and address questions.

A few questions that were asked to have prepared to address in presentation:
· Please share about your group/organization
· Is the project all shelter or also Transition and or Permanent Supportive housing? or all?
· What phase are you in now in the process of developing your project?
· What is your sustainable funding plan? (your sides suggest no federal funding)
· What did you use for a gaps study/needs analysis for the proposed project to meet the identify the needs
· What partners are you working with in the Area for the project? for the services?
· Are you targeting families or individuals with VA status?


Board discussion: 

Vickey suggested that COC leadership team become the board. Ginny supported this as a plan.  Donna is concerned about Portland centric makeup of the leadership group, moving in the correct direction, and the perception that a board is Portland focused.  Vickey and Ginny shared that many members of the group do give careful consideration to statewide needs and it is a broader representation than Portland alone.  Paula asked if the PCOC had a board.  Vickey reported the PCOC does not have a board.  Paula reported the board has to be reviewed once every five years once established.  It was also added that we are currently operating where individuals can choose to recuse their agency if there is a conflict of interest.  It was brought up that the group has broad knowledge around the table. The other suggestion Paula had was to look at the bylaws of the governance charter.  It was recommended that we change our bylaws and update the document.  Suggestions have been made on MCOC governance but not adopted.  PCOC has its own governance as well.  Donna agreed for lack of a better term recusing and separation makes sense. Paula shared names of current members of the leadership team:  Ginny, Vickey, Donna, Paula, Chet, Cindy, Leah, Melany, Betty, Josh, Cullen, Jon, Joanie, Dave, Krista, HUD TA Kat & Heather, and consultant Amy.  Vickey pointed out that the group has pretty good regional representation.  Mike asked if the board was developed if we still needed to have a steering committee.  Would they do the same work, what is the frequency of board, etc.? Establishing MCOC roles and responsibilities would be good to figure out. Hopefully the groups would be more efficient.  Need roles and scope for both board and steering.  Paula thought the board would be a helpful guide in terms COC leadership.  The team would work on higher level stuff and once we develop the system, steering would help with day to day activities. The listed off board responsibilities seem to be a natural fit as the leadership group has already devoted to working on this.  In a year we may think differently.  We can consider this as a pilot and can change over time if it doesn’t work.  Discussion needs to be explored further. What are the next steps? MCOC vote after we have broached with PCOC first. Vickey will share same thoughts at PCOC meeting.  Hold off on vote to include PCOC.  Yes, we should provide more context before it goes to a vote. The leadership group would also need to be approached about this role. Next leadership group occurs before next MCOC and PCOC meetings and it can be discussed.  

Shelter system change reports:

Maine Housing sent out the reports.  Funding was available and was used for incentive with Shelter system 3 performance measures:

Permanent housing 
Decreasing length of stay
Returns to homelessness  
Breakout by each shelter, who was successful, and who had challenges and has room for improvement
Exits to PH needs to be looked at urban/rural single/family, low barrier different program types
6 or 7 agencies met all performance measures and made all 3
These are consistent with system performance measures of HUD



CoC leadership team and coordinated entry focus:

Paula was volunteered to write up prioritization. Amy from the betterment grant presented information from previous work (prescreen tool) and the group worked to finesse this.  More work on this remains.  
Productive meeting handout from Kat with circles of s tasks that needed to be worked on.  Paula will draft written standards and is open to help.  Discussed data sharing and messages shared and why it is a good idea to do.  Group will pick top three messages and rate them via survey monkey.  The highest votes will become part of our messaging. Jon talked about COC HUD technical assistance for vets home initiative.  If COC wants to partake, a detailed description of why it is wanted etc. would need to be included to the collaborative applicant.  Jon would have information for submitting it relative to efforts.  If MCOC is interested requester would need to draft language to Maine Housing as the collaborative applicant.


Brief Committee Updates:

Resource:

Brief training planned but presenter did not show
Talked about blueprint for DHHS

Data: 

Meeting Tuesday 
Mary from HMIS emails and reports are discussed as a standing item
Talked about Mary giving update on reports at MCOC

Projects and Monitoring: 

Committee has not met.  One program has not completed project and monitoring correctly.  Lengthy discussion regarding the project missing the recent Bowman training.  What are we going to do if APR is not correct again? Still has not completed monitoring.  Plan to review information on Friday and report out. Group met and discussed HMIS projects review of how current monitoring forms approved and used are not the best fit for this type of project. We discussed other ways to monitor Ie; use of the User group survey or survey of COC members to see if HMIS is hitting the mark with those groups.  Discussed finding other ways  monitor.  Maybe  do a search of other continuums.  Looked at ESG reports submitted by Cindy including shelter recidivism report, shelter bed night report and 2014 HMIS performance reports to get a feel for what is already monitored and what we could use. A shelter member indicated looking at all other performance measures as well which are built in to shelters Exit to PSH, LOS, income at exit and employment. Donna will make request. 

Scoring template committee: 

Committee has not met but has had email contacts and discussed need for COC priorities confirmed for the next round.  Donna forwarded another COC Summary of Scoring and points as an example and it noted changes from one year to another. We discussed doing something like that for this round. A Draft of the last two years Scoring template was done which outlined priorities and targets for the last to rounds. In that draft recently discussed additions or items for consideration or changes were also added.  This was forwarded to Steering. 
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Setting the MCOC Agenda for the 9/17 meeting:

Board discussion
VA Presentation 
TA for Vets 
Announcement: Vets@Home Technical Assistance Opportunity - See more at: https://www.hudexchange.info/news/announcement-vets-home-technical-assistance-opportunity/#sthash.SL6SjsuL.dpuf

Mary present at next Coc meeting the data quality reports 
Coc steering priorities discussion prepare to review last couple of years priorities donna will pull

Election of Chair positions up in October 

Other business/announcements:

None


Next Meeting will be:

October 5th, 2015 at 10:00 am (DHHS hosting call) 
October 19th, 2015 at 10:00 am (Maine Housing hosting call) 
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